File / dossier : 6.01.07 Date: 2022-10-06 Edocs: 6886355

Written submission from Victor Allan Glover

Mémoire de Victor Allan Glover

In the Matter of the

À l'égard de

Cameco Fuel Manufacturing Inc.

Cameco Fuel Manufacturing Inc.

Application to Renew the Class IB Nuclear Fuel Facility Licence for Cameco Fuel Manufacturing Inc. in Port Hope, Ontario Demande de renouvellement du permis d'exploitation de l'installation de combustible nucléaire de catégorie IB pour Cameco Fuel Manufacturing Inc. à Port Hope (Ontario)

Commission Public Hearing

Audience publique de la Commission

November 23-24, 2022

23 et 24 novembre 2022



Tribunal Officer, Secretariat

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission

280 Slater Street

P.O. Box 1046, Station B

Ottawa, ON K1P 5S9

Email: interventions@cnsc-ccsn.gc.ca

Re: Cameco Fuel Manufacturing's licence renewal application (Nov 23-24, 2022 Hearing)

Dear President and Commission Members,

Good afternoon. My name is Victor Allan Glover. I am a QA Specialist in the Reactor Components group at CFM Cobourg. I have worked at CFM for 14 years. I am writing this letter in **strong support** of CFM's 20-year licence renewal request. And to be quite honest I'd like to see the **licence be longer!**

CFM has been safely manufacturing nuclear fuel and reactor components for over 40 years. They have been a partner to the major utilities in supporting safe, clean energy for longer than it's been popular to say so. I have proudly been a member of this amazing team for 14 years.

I believe the renewal request **should be granted** for 20 years or greater. I realize that it's unrealistic to ask for too much but, in this case, 20 is not too much. CFM has proven time and time again that their adherence to procedures and regulations is totally transparent and they have earned this privilege. A longer term for the renewal would allow CFM to continue to plan for safety improvements and innovation.

CFM is ISO 14001 certified and has strong environmental monitoring program in place. Safety is not just a word at CFM. It's a culture. All employees are encouraged to point out unsafe practices. And no employee is above the scrutiny.

With regards to how CFM supports the community that support it, well just go through the list of charities and special events that CFM has been a part of for many years. The United Way is probably one of the biggest in this area.

I am not submitting this letter based solely on what I have written above. I base it on the most important people in my life. These two individuals and their parents live opposite the Darlington Nuclear Generating Station. A Station that CFM has proudly played a key role in refurbishing. And will continue to support future refurbishments. They would be directly impacted if something was to go tragically wrong due to CFM. And I know I couldn't support a renewal if I believed my grandsons could be injured in any way. In fact, I am so confident that CFM deserves a 20+ year renewal and an increase in the production levels that I have included a picture of my grandsons. Emmett is 7 and Vincent is 11 months.



Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions with my letter.

Thank you for your time.

Best regards

V. Allan Glover